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Subject: KML- WATER PUMP CHANGE. 
 
Beginning in June, 2009 the KML series water pump manufacture will change.  The new part 
number will be 4A4259-01.  In addition to the new pump an additional 2.5 MFD capacitor 
(4A2128-05) will be added to the control box.  This new pump is not interchangeable with the 
current pump motor assembly. 
 
HS-0232 service kit is now available for KML units built prior to this date.  This service kit 
includes the new motor, capacitor and instructions for the conversion.  Former KML pump kits 
HS-0180 and HS-0212 will sub to HS-0232 once inventories are depleted. 
 
Below are the starting serial numbers for the new pump as well as the new wiring diagram 
showing the additional capacitor.  If you have any questions concerning this change please 
contact Technical Support department at 1-800-233-1940  
 
KML-250MAH U17988G,  KML-351MAH U10501G, 
KML-250MWH U11361G,  KML-351MWH U10171G, 
       
KML-451MAH U17176H                    KML-631MAH U11226G, 
Plus 2 units, U07024F and U07025F,             KML-631MWH U10206G, 
KML-451MWH U11376J,  KML-631MRH U10351G 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                       New pump capacitor (4A2128-05) 

 


